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2. Subsidiary Corporations: The Commissioner has repeatedly called on government to bring 

subsidiary corporations created by public bodies under the scope of FOIPPA. (They are 

currently considered to be independent companies and, as such, are not covered). The 

Commissioner has issued several orders regarding applicants not being able to access 

records held by subsidiary corporations and she has commented publicly on the 

inappropriateness ofthis situation. It is expected that the Commissioner will continue to 

advocate for this change. The all-party Special Committee that reviewed FOIPPA also 

recommended that government make this change. 

3. Privacy Management Program (PMP): The Commissioner has issued recommendations and 

accompanying guidelines for the private sector on enhancing privacy through the creation 

of a Privacy Management Program (PMP). As a result of a recent privacy breach 

investigation, she is now encouraging government to develop a comprehensive PMP based 

on the principles established for the private sector. It is anticipated that she will formalize 

her recommendation to government when she releases her public report on the Ministry of 

Health privacy breach. 
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